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Inside this issue:  

New US - IALE Officers!  

 At the 2012 annual symposium in 
Newport, RI, US-IALE members elected 
five new officers:  

Kurt Riitters, President 

Jeffrey Hollister, Councillor-at-Large 

Audrey Mayer, Councillor-at-Large 

US- IALE Newsletter  

Michelle Steen-Adams, Treasurer 

Julie Ripplinger, Student Representa-
tive 

Short biographies of each officer are on 
pages 8-9.  

2012 Annual Symposium  
Newport, RI  

 US-IALEôs Annual symposium 
was held on April 8-12 in scenic Newport, 
RI and focused on the theme  ñInforming 
Decisions in a Changing World.ò  The 
weather, notoriously fickle in early April in 
Southern New England, was cooperative 
and allowed participants to take advan-
tage of the coastal landscapes in and 
around Newport. 

 Over 300 landscape ecologists 
from all over the United States and fifteen 
foreign countries attended the conference.  
Participants were able to choose from 
hundreds of presentations, numerous 
special Symposia, six workshops, and 
three field trips. And, as is tradition with 
US-IALE, we had very strong student par-
ticipation with ~125 students attending.  
There were a number of student-focused 
activities including a student/mentor 
lunch, an evening student social held at a 

local Newport pub, and the popular ñWeôll 
Pick up the Tabò cocktail reception social.    

 The three plenary speakers were 
exceptional!  Each of the presentations 
focused on the meeting theme of 

(Continued on page 14) 

View from the Cliff Walk in Newport, RI  
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Presidentôs Message 

 As I assume 
this role on behalf of 
US-IALE members, I 
would like to begin 
by recognizing the 
retiring officers for 
their outstanding 
service ï Jessica 
Price (Student Rep-
resentative 2010-
2012), Janet Frank-

lin and Ed Laurent (Councillors-at-
Large 2010-2012), Robert Scheller 
(Treasurer 2010-2012), and Dean 
Urban (President 2010-2012).  Sin-
cere thanks are also due the retiring 
standing committee chairs Anita 
Morzillo (Awards), Janet Franklin 
(Meeting Site Selection), and Chris 
Lepczyk (Nominating).  Deep appre-

ciation also goes to Jeff Hollister 
(Program Chair), Cindy Delaney 
(Meeting Planner), and Pete August 
and Anne Kuhn-Hines (Local Hosts) 
for their time and effort to ensure the 
success of the 2012 annual confer-
ence in Newport.  As you browse this 
newsletter, I hope you will be moved 
to take the opportunity to serve on a 
committee or as an officer, or to sup-
port Wendy Gordon, Tim Keitt, and 
Ken Young in preparing and con-
ducting the next annual conference 
in Austin. 

 Warm congratulations are 
extended to each of this yearôs 
award recipients who are recognized 
in other sections of this newsletter.  
Here, I would like to note the 15

th
 

anniversary of the NASA-MSU Pro-
fessional Enhancement Awards pro-
gram, with thanks to Jack Liu 
(founder) and to the National Aero-
nautics and Space Administration 
and Michigan State University 
(supporting institutions).  To date, 
this program has supported the par-
ticipation of over 300 students world-
wide in US-IALE conferences.  Put 
simply, that is a remarkable achieve-
ment.  Well done, Jack! 

 I turn now to the important 
topic of an upcoming vote on the 
establishment of a standing Policy 
committee.  In March 2010, US-IALE 
formed an Exploratory Taskforce on 
Public Policy including John Wiens, 

(Continued on page 11) 

2013 Symposium in Austin, Texas  

 With the Texas summer well underway, the orga-
nizing committee of the 2013 US IALE symposium is 
looking forward to cooler weather next spring when we 
will host our annual meeting in Austin. Our theme next 
year will be ñLandscape Dynamics Along Environmental 
Gradients.ò Weôve been hard at work rounding up plenary 
speakers, checking out the hotel, and investigating field 
trips. We have lined up some terrific speakers: Glenn 
McDonald of UCLAôs Institute of the Environment and 
Sustainability; Fritz Steiner, Dean of the Univ. of Texasô 
College of Architecture; and Maria Uriarte of Columbia 
University. The Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center, a 
showcase for central Texas plants and a UT research 
site, will be one of our field trips. If you have not experi-
enced Austin, ñthe Live Music Capitol of the World,ò you 
are in for a treat. April should be perfect with highs in the 
80ôs and lows in the 60ôs. If you are into live music, head 
down to the Continental Club for blues or practice your 
two-step at the Broken Spoke. Wildflowers should be in 

abundance. Mid-April is also peak season for the Texas 
coastal bird migration; single-day records top 250 spe-
cies. We are looking forward to some great science and a 
fun meeting next spring. 

ð Program Chairs/Local Hosts 

 

  

US-IALE 2013ðAustin, TX  

Local Host: Wendy Gordon (Ecologia Consulting) 

Program Chairs: Timothy Keitt (University of Texas at Austin), Kenneth Young (University of Texas at Austin)  

Meeting Theme: Landscape Dynamics Along Environmental Gradients 

Possible field trips around Austin: Hill Country Karst Bat caves 
(left), BBQ and music venues (right).  

Images from Google Images.  

Kurt Riitters, US -

IALE President  
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 This spring, the US-IALE 
Executive Committee (EC) voted to 
add a new position of Membership 
Liaison to the EC group.  This is a 
voluntary and non-voting EC posi-
tion to which an individual is ap-
pointed by the President.  Dean Ur-
ban and Kurt Riitters have asked me 
to serve in this position. 

 The objective of the mem-
bership liaison is to answer ques-
tions and facilitate communication of 
concerns about membership from 
individuals within the society.  In the 
past, those items have been handled 

by a Membership Secretary and, more recently, by our 
webmaster Matt Viehdorfer.  During the past couple of 

The New Membership Liaison  

years, Matt and others also have been working hard to 
compile numerous membership files and databases that 
have been constructed over time in various structures dur-
ing the decade-long transition from snail-mail to electronic 
membership payment and renewal.  Now that US-IALE is 
operating with an almost-completely electronic membership 
payment system, we seek to increase the ability of technol-
ogy to help us manage our memberships and record of 
them.  This task is beyond Mattôs responsibilities; more im-
portantly, it is more appropriate for a member of the society 
to manage the membership information. 

 The first year of this effort is underway.  The EC 
recently agreed to change the membership year to match 
the calendar year of January to December (formerly it was 
October to September).  Michelle Steen-Adams provided a 
detailed analysis of how this might affect society assets as 

(Continued on page 15) 

Student News and Notes  

 Spring always brings about a 
busy season of field work prepara-
tions, coursework duties, and other 
scheduling demands for students. We 
were delighted to have over 100 stu-
dents from around the country and 
abroad take time out of their hectic 
April schedules to attend the 2012 US
-IALE annual meeting in beautiful 
Newport, RI. Attendees were well-
rewarded with quality presentations 
and a warm, welcoming atmosphere 
fostered by the hosts and program 
chair. Students had the opportunity to 
participate in networking and profes-
sional development activities such as 
the Student-Mentor Lunch, the Pick-
Up-The-Tab and student socials, the 

NASA-MSU professional development 
workshop, and the presentation feed-
back program in addition to the regu-
lar meeting events. We appreciated 
your feedback on these activities and 
look forward to improving them for 
next yearôs meeting in Austin!  

 More than 90 students and 30 
landscape ecology professionals par-
ticipated in the annual Student -
Mentor Lunch. In response to previ-
ous yearsô feedback, we tried a differ-
ent arrangement in which seating as-
signments were only made for profes-
sionals and students self-registered 
for placement. This arrangement al-
lowed for greater student control over 
their own career-exploration process 
and avoidance of repeat matches 
over time. Participants expressed an 
overall satisfaction with the lunch, and 
we anticipate taking a similar ap-
proach at next year's conference with 
a few minor tweaks.  

 A more informal way for stu-
dents to meet landscape ecology pro-
fessionals was facilitated through the 
Pick -Up-The-Tab Social .  Landscape 

ecology professionals (non-students) 
purchased student drink tickets prior 
to the event for distribution to attend-
ing students. Each ticket had the 
name of the purchaser, and students  

had to find this person at the social 
and introduce themselves. This was a 
fun way for students to meet current 
landscape ecology professionals and 
learn more about landscape ecology 
in an informal, relaxed setting. Many 
thanks to all of the landscape ecology 
professionals who picked up the tab 
and made this event a huge success! 
The student social was held at a lo-

(Continued on page 13) 

Anita Morzillo, Mem-

bership Liaison  

Julie Ripplinger (left) and Molly Van Apple-

dorn (right), student representatives  

The student -mentor lunch  
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US- IALE 2012 Awards  

Student Travel Awards  

 For the fourth year in a row, travel awards were made available by US-IALE thanks in part to a generous contri-
bution from the University of Rhode Island Coastal Institute. Ten students were selected to receive up to $500 for travel 
to the US-IALE conference.  

 Emily Cohen, University of Southern Mississippi 

 Jessica Hightower, University of Central Florida 

 Karla Letto, Memorial University 

 Kristi Nixon, University of Wisconsin 

 Teresa Olson, University of Wisconsin 

 Elizabeth Paulson, University of Colorado 

 Jeffrey Schneiderman, University of Missouri 

 Kangping Si, Clark University 

 Kunwar Singh, University of North Carolina - Charlotte 

 Wenjuan Wang, University of Missouri 

 

Big congratulations to the following 2012 Award winners, announced at the annual banquet held on April 10th in New-

port. 

Outstanding Paper in Landscape Ecology  

 The committee reviews nominations for papers published during the past 2 years that make an outstanding con-
tribution to the literature of the field of landscape ecology.  Two papers received awards at the 2012 banquet: 

Outstanding Paper in Landscape Ecology: 

María Uriarte, Marina Anciães, Mariana T.B. da Silva, Paulo Rubim, Erik Johnson, and Emilio M. Bruna . 
2011. Disentangling the drivers of reduced long-distance seed dispersal by birds in an experimentally fragmen-
ted landscape. Ecology 92:924-937. 

 

Outstanding Paper in Landscape Ecology, Honorable Mention: 

Jens -Christian Svenning, Matthew C. Fitzpatrick, Signe Normand, Catherine H. Graham, Peter B. Pear-
man, Louis R. Iverson and Flemming Skov . 2010. Geography, topography, and history affect realized-to-
potential tree species richness patterns in Europe. Ecography 33:1070-1080. 

Distinguished Service Award  

 The Distinguished Service Award recognizes individuals who have contributed exceptionally to US-IALE. Excep-
tional service represents a contribution to US-IALE in terms of time, energy and dedication that advanced the mission of 
US-IALE in an extraordinary manner and thus deserves special recognition. This yearôs recipient was Jingle Wu , the 
Deanôs Distinguished Professor of Sustainability Science at Arizona State University.  Jingle is a past member of the Ex-
ecutive Committee as a Councilor-at-Large and has been the editor of the journal Landscape Ecology since 2005, over-
seeing a growth in the number of manuscripts handled, number of pages published, and Impact Factor for our flagship 
journal. 

Further information about each award and a complete list of past award recipients can be found at  

http://www.usiale.org/index.php?id=awards 

http://www.usiale.org/index.php?id=awards
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Award for Best Student Presentation  

 This award includes a $300 cash award, a waiver of one future meeting registration fee, and one complimentary 
attendance on a fieldtrip or at a workshop of the awardeeôs choice at a future annual meeting. Waiver of registration and 
fieldtrip or workshop fees may be applied to one of the next two subsequent US-IALE annual meetings.   

 At the conference banquet of the 2012 meeting in Newport, the recipient of the 2011 Award for Best Student 
Presentation, Mao-Ning Tuanmu (Michigan State University), was acknowledged for his oral presentation ñCan the Giant 
Panda survive climate change? ò. Kristin Marshall (Colorado State University) was also presented an honorable mention 
award for her presentation ñWolves, elk, and willows: landscape configurations on Yellowstoneôs Northern Rangeò. 

 Also at the annual meeting, 19 students registered to have their presentations considered for the award for best 
student presentation. These presentations were evaluated by a total of 37 judges.  The Awards Committee is pleased to 
announce the winners, who will be acknowledged at the 2013 US-IALE annual meeting in Austin: 

 

Award for Best Student Presentation: 

Jenica Allen , University of Connecticut 

Socio-economics drive invasive plants in New England through forest fragmentation (oral presentation) 

 

Award for Best Student Presentation ï Honorable Mention: 

Steven Collins , Texas Tech University 

Developing species distribution models for riverine dragonflies with multiscale environmental parameters (oral 
presentation) 

 

 Many thanks to all the student participants and especially to the judges who are an essential component of the 
student award program:  Shannon Brewer, Alexander Buyantuyev, Jessica Canfield, Jennifer Costanza, Robert Coulson, 
Ashton Drew, Sara Gagne, Sarah Goslee, Eric Gustafson, Sandra Haire, Kirsten Hazler, Hong He, Jeffrey Hepinstall-
Cymerman, Kristen Hychka, Sadahisa Kato, Robert Keane, Adrienne Kovach, Yangfan Li, Kevin McGarigal, Chris Mer-
kord, Emily Minor, Jennifer Moore, André Negreiros, George Perry, R. Gil Pontius, Narcisa Pricope, Kurt Riitters, Peter 
Schweizer, Douglas Shoemaker, Alan Short, Bogdan Strimbu, Michael Strohbach, Brian Sturtevant, Kathleen Vigness-
Raposa, Y.Q. Wang, Eric White, and Yolanda Wiersma. 

Distinguished Landscape Ecologist  

 The Distinguished Landscape Ecologist Award recognizes individuals whose long-term scientific contribution has 
helped to define the field of landscape ecology, and is based on nominations received from the US-IALE membership.  
This year we honored David Mladenoff , the Beers-Bascom Professor of Conservation in the Department of Forest Ecol-
ogy and Management at the University of Wisconsin. David has made significant contributions to several key research 
areas including pre-settlement vegetation, wildlife habitat, forest simulation modeling, remote sensing, forest biodiversity, 
experimental harvesting, soil carbon and nitrogen dynamics, GIS, and climate change. His LANDIS model is used by 
researchers worldwide. He has published more than 120 papers and book chapters, and was lead editor of two books. 
His work on gray wolf habitat received the outstanding paper award from US-IALE in 1997. See page 10 for an abridged 
version of Davidôs response to the award. 

  

 

Please be sure to send in your nominations for society awards when we issue the call for nominations later this year.  
And, please consider serving as a judge for the student award program at the annual conference in Austin next year.  
Thank you! 

ð The 2011-2012 US-IALE Awards Committee 

Pete August, Jeff Hollister, Steven Walters, Todd Lookingbill (co-Chair), & Anita Morzillo (co-Chair) 

US- IALE 2012 Awards  
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NASA - MSU Awards  

 The NASA-MSU Professional Enhancement Awards are made possible by the support from the National Aero-
nautics and Space Administration (NASA) and Michigan State University (MSU). This is the 15th consecutive year of the 
program. The selected students have opportunities to meet with some leading landscape ecologists at a special dinner 
gathering, to learn the latest developments in landscape ecology, and to build professional networks with other confer-
ence attendees.  Nineteen students received awards this year: 

 

Katherine Behrman, University of Texas 

Bray Beltrán, Arizona State University 

Christopher Bobryk, University of Missouri 

Karin Burghardt, Yale University 

Steven Collins, Texas Tech University 

Patrick Culbert, University of Wisconsin 

Monica Dorning, University of North Carolina ï Charlotte 

Hope Draheim, Michigan State University 

Matthew Duveneck, Portland State University 

Peng Gao, University of South Carolina 

Christopher Hakkenberg, University of North Carolina ï Chapel Hill 

Spencer Meyer, University of Maine 

Daniel Miller Runfola, Clark University 

Ilona Naujokaitis-Lewis, University of Toronto 

Bradley Pickens, Louisiana State University 

Jessica Price, University of Wisconsin 

Patrick Raney, SUNY ï Environmental Sciences and Forestry 

David Simeral, University of Nevada ï Reno 

Zhiqiang Zhao, Peking University and Michigan State University 

 

The NASA-MSU program also sponsored two workshops and two symposia at this year to celebrate the 15th anniver-
sary of the program.  One workshop focused on starting a career in Landscape Ecology and what to expect from differ-
ent employment sectors, whereas the other  centered on linking abiotic drivers and biological responses as related to 
phenology.  The two symposia covered topics related to drivers and feedbacks among coupled human and natural sys-
tems, and the use of environmental sensors as a tool for landscape ecology research. 

 

The 2012 NASA-MSU Awards Committee consists of Jianguo (Jack) Liu (Chair), Anita Morzillo (Co-Chair), Garik Gut-
man (NASA), and Shuxin Li (MSU). 

The NASA -MSU dinner  
Photo by  Zhiqiang Zhao  

Dr. Garik Gutman, program man-
ager at NASA, at the NASA -MSU 
dinner. Dr. Gutman has been a 
main supporter for the NASA -MSU 
Program; he came to the US -IALE 
meeting to celebrate the 15th anni-
versary of the NASA -MSU program  
Photo by  Zhiqiang Zhao  
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Farewell Message from outgoing president  
Thanks, and keep up the good work  

 With the 
elections of the 
spring 2012 an-
nual meeting, I 
end my term as 
president and 
revert to being 
an ordinary citi-
zen. I am, of 
course, grateful 
for the honor of 
serving as nomi-
nal lead of US-

IALE. Here, ñnominalò takes on a 
rather refreshing and encouraging 
tone, as I discovered while acting as 
president that most of the actual work 
for US-IALE is done by others. Simi-
larly, while I have been nominally in 
charge for the past two years, much 
of what has transpired during that 

time began before my tenure and will 
be completed after my term. Continu-
ity is a good thing. 
 I would like to thank the many 
people who have helped make things 
work so smoothly over the past 2 
years:  officers, volunteers, and past 
officers who have hung around to pro-
vide guidance as needed. Likewise, I 
am deeply grateful to the officers who 
during the past 2 years have rotated 
out of one position only to volunteer 
for another. This fluid rotation among 
positions makes it easier to maintain a 
sense of continuity over time, but also 
ensures that the people who are most 
invested in US-IALE view the organi-
zation through different lenses over 
time. This system is essentially a con-
veyor belt that delivers highly qualified 
people to influential positions within 

our organization. While ñpromoting 
from withinò isnôt always the best or-
ganizational strategy, it clearly works 
for usðin part because the influx of 
new entry-level talent is so impres-
sive. US-IALEôs membership is 
strongly represented by students, and 
this is a wonderful thing. 
 Two key issues emerged dur-
ing my tenure as president, and both 
began before and will persist beyond 
my term. Both are significant because 
of the precedents they set. The first is 
the establishment of a standing com-
mittee on policy, a committee com-
missioned years ago and now put for-
ward as a permanent entity informing 
the executive committee.  This is sig-
nificant because it signals the matura-
tion of our discipline from a largely 

(Continued on page 12) 

Each year, conference attendees organize special symposia around particular topics of interest. This year, there were  
eight special symposia at the US-IALE Annual Symposium in Newport, RI.  One of them is highlighted below. 

Environmental sensors and loggers: New approaches to 

characterizing heterogeneity and applications in landscape 

ecology  

Organizer: Thomas Albright, University of Nevada, Reno  

 One of several special NASA-MSU symposia held during the 27
th
 Annual Meeting of US-IALE, eight speakers 

participated in this symposium highlighting applications of environmental sensors and loggers in landscape ecology. En-
vironmental sensors and loggers allow scientists and managers to record and monitor measurements of an array of 
physical, chemical, and biological variables in the field at multiple locations.  As these technologies improve and become 
more affordable, the speakers in this symposium represent an expanding group of scientists using such sensors and 
loggers to uncover new insights by characterizing environmental heterogeneity at finer scales, with greater accuracy and 
biological relevance, and for different variables than possible in the past.   

 After an introduction by organizer and session chair, Tom Albright  (U. Nevada, Reno), Patrick Raney  (SUNY-
ESF) presented on topographic and hydrogeologic controls on temperature variation in the Appalachians and Northeast-
ern wetlands.  Dave Simeral  (Desert Research Institute, UNR) gave a presentation illustrating large variations in envi-

(Continued on page 12) 

Dean Urban, US -IALE 

President 2010 -2012 

Highlights of Special Symposium  
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consin-Madison. 

 Her primary exper-
tise is forest landscape 
history and change, espe-
cially in relation to social 
factors, such as ownership 
and culture.  She has ex-
pertise in integrative re-
search methods, specifi-
cally integrating landscape 
ecology, environmental 
history, and historical ecol-
ogy. Currently, her re-
search contributes to cou-

Michelle Steen -Adams  is 
an Associate Professor of 
Environmental Studies at 
the University of New Eng-
l a n d  ( B i d d e f o r d , 
Maine).  She received a 
bachelorôs degree from 
Swarthmore College, an 
M.S. in Environmental 
Studies from the University 
of Wisconsin-Madison, and 
a Joint-Ph.D. in Forest 
Ecology and Management 
and Environmental Studies 
from the University of Wis-

pled human and natural 
systems (CHANS) project 
with the USDA Forest Ser-
vice that examines human 
adaptation to fire-prone 
landscapes in central Ore-
gon, and how to improve it 
through policy. At UNE, 
she teaches several 
courses, including Forest 
Landscape Ecology and 
Management.   

Treasurer: Michelle Steen-Adams  

 Kurt has authored 
or co-authored over 75 
peer-reviewed journal arti-
cles on various aspects of 
quantitative ecology and 
spatial analysis, and his 
current research focus is to 
improve and apply land-
scape pattern analyses for 
national- to global-scale 
environmental assess-
ments, even as he is be-
coming more interested in 
the fast-paced dynamics of 
his home landscapes 
where urbanization is a key 

driver of change.  His work 
has appeared in many en-
vironmental reports includ-
ing the Millennium Assess-
ment, the Official Atlas of 
the United States, and the 
State of the Nationôs Eco-
systems.  He serves on the 
editorial board of the jour-
nal Landscape Ecology, 
and served as Councillor-at
-Large of US-IALE in 2004-
2006.   

 

President: Kurt Riitters 

Kurt Riitters  is a Research 
Ecologist and Team 
Leader with the US Forest 
Service in Research Trian-
gle Park, NC, and Adjunct 
Professor of Forestry at 
North Carolina State Uni-
versity. He received his 
B.E.S. (Elected Studies, 
1976) and M.F. (Forest 
Management, 1978) de-
grees from the University 
of Minnesota and his Ph.D. 
i n  F o r e s t  S c i e n c e 
(Silviculture, 1986) from 
Oregon State University. 

New US - IALE Officers  

The following officers were elected at the 2012 annual meeting in Newport, RI  
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Councillor-at-Large: Jeffrey Hollister 

Student Representative: Julie Ripplinger  

Councillor-at-Large: Audrey Mayer 

Jeffrey Hollister  is a Re-
search Ecologist with the 
US Environmental Protec-
tion Agencyôs Atlantic Ecol-
ogy Division and an Ad-
junct Assistant Professor in 
the Department of Natural 
Resources Science at the 
University of Rhode Island. 
He has a B.S. in Biology 
from Baker University, an 

M.S. Degree in Resource 
Ecology from Duke Univer-
sity, and a Ph.D. in Envi-
ronmental Science from 
the University of Rhode 
Island.  

 His primary exper-
tise is in the spatial compo-
nent of ecology and envi-
ronmental sciences, par-
ticularly in the application 

of geospatial technologies 
to environmental research.  
Currently his research fo-
cuses on how changes in 
nutrient loads to Northeast-
ern lakes and ponds might 
alter the provisioning of 
ecosystem services and 
impact the risks to human 
health from cyanobacteria 
blooms.   

 Cur rent l y,  her 
ñsustainable landscapesò 
research group is working 
on several regional and 
international projects: sus-
tainable oak forest man-
agement in western Iran; 
the design of "Green Infra-
structures" in rural and ur-
ban landscapes around the 
world; the ecological im-
pact of information flow 
regarding forest manage-
ment among private forest 
owners in the Upper Penin-

sula (UP) of Michigan; and 
landscape-scale conserva-
tion of semi-aquatic mam-
mals in the UP.  

 Audrey is particu-
larly excited about the US-
IALEôs intentions to initiate 
a Public Policy committee, 
as she is strongly commit-
ted to science that helps 
inform policy and would be 
happy to contribute to this 
effort. 

 

Audrey Mayer is an Asso-
ciate Professor in Ecology 
and Environmental Policy 
at Michigan Technological 
University where she holds 
a joint position between the 
School of Forest Re-
sources and Environmental 
Science and the Depart-
ment of Social Sciences.  
She received her Ph.D. in 
Ecology and Evolutionary 
Biology in 2000 from the 
University of Tennesseeï
Knoxville.  

cially in anthropogenic 
landscapes.  For her Ph.D., 
she is using multivariate 
methods and mathematical 
models to better under-
stand the coupling of urban 
development with vegeta-
tion dynamics.  As a stu-
dent representative, she 
would like to (1) improve 
access to research/funding 

Julie Ripplinger  received 
her M.S. in Ecology from 
Utah State and is now pur-
suing a Ph.D. in Ecology, 
Conservation, and Environ-
mental Sciences at Arizona 
State.   

 Her research inter-
ests focus on spatio-
temporal vegetation pat-
terns and resilience espe-

opportunities for student 
members via job boards at 
annual symposia and on 
the US-IALE website, and 
(2) to encourage global 
interchange of ideas 
among landscape ecology 
students by developing an 
online discussion forum for 
all IALE student chapters.   
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 The purpose of the US-IALE Foreign Scholar Travel Award 
is to provide support for landscape ecologists from foreign countries 
to attend the annual US-IALE conference and to foster international 
exchange about advances in landscape ecology. Our annual silent 
book and software auction raises travel funds to help support the 
cost of these awards. This year, we received seventeen applications 
from eleven countries: Benin, Brazil, China, Ethiopia, India, Iran, 
Mexico, Nigeria, Pakistan, Philippines, and South Africa. The win-
ners are selected primarily based on scientific merit and the applica-
tion of their work to landscape ecology, but financial need and dem-
onstrated professional development are also considered. This year's 
award was presented to Marc Elgin M. Delgado, a Ph.D. student 
from the Philippines, who presented a talk titled "Inter-catchment 
analysis of landscape fragmentation in an upland area under land 
reform: A case study of Claveria, the Philippines" and a poster titled "Landscape fragmentation in the Philippine uplands 
by roads: Can we strike a balance between rural development and sustainable landscape management?". 

 

ð Deahn Donner and Kathleen J. Vigness-Raposa (Co-Chairs), 

Foreign Scholar Travel Award Committee 

Foreign Scholar Travel Award Update  

 The Distinguished Ecologist award from the society is particularly meaningful to me.  I am of 
the generation that became active in US IALE in the late 1980s, after the founders that brought influ-
ence from Europe and began the group in North America, such as Frank Golley, and Richard Forman. 
Typically not trained in Landscape Ecology, once in universities we developed new courses in land-
scape ecology. The society was a great influence on me, and I feel as if I grew up professionally in the 
society. I very much appreciate the award and I am very grateful to the committee and the society. 
Thank you very much.  

Distinguished Landscape Ecologist Award  
Response from David Mladenoff  

David Mladenoff, 

Distinguished 

Landscape 

Ecologist  

Dean Urban (left), Marc Elgin M. Delgado (middle), and Kath-

leen J. Vigness-Raposa (right) 

BOOKS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED  

Please consider saving books to donate to the silent auction at next yearôs conference 














